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Dear Friends- 
 

2022 was a year of change and challenge, of commitment and continuity, here at Found 
House IHN. This sounds paradoxical, but as we all often find in our daily lives, two different 
things can both be true at the same time.  
 

We changed our name, which is a pretty big deal! After delivering services and building 
community as Interfaith Hospitality Network of Greater Cincinnati for thirty-one years, in 
April 2022, we officially became Found House Interfaith Housing Network. This change 
reflected our move away from affiliation with Family Promise, as well as our on-going 
expansion of housing programs, including Melrose Place, which continued construction 
through the end of 2022.  
 

This is, however, where amidst a huge change, housing as a service and as a part of our new 
moniker, represents continuity. Since our beginnings in 1991, sheltering a handful of families 
with a handful of faith partners, we have always held the idea of not needing such a service, 
as our central vision. Everyone came to the table to offer shelter and hospitality as a short-
term necessity until affordable housing could be available for all families in our community. 
Unfortunately, shelter is still very much needed, but as an organization and a community of 
action, we have helped to deliver affordable housing to hundreds of families, fulfilling our 
mission each time a lease is signed and a mom or dad gets those front door keys.  
 

Emergency shelter provision continued to be a challenge throughout 2022 and remains so as 
I write this message in August 2023. After concluding hotel operations post-pandemic, we 
found there were not enough congregations to operate at normal capacity. We planned to 
utilize Grace Place to fill the gaps, but then found that property was no longer an option. We 
tried some other models to operate at capacity, but they also did not work.  
 

In September 2022, we re-launched shelter using our traditional volunteer hosting model 
with the congregations that were ready, but at 50% reduced capacity compared to pre-
pandemic (and 70% reduced capacity compared to hotel shelter during the pandemic). This 
reduction has hit the safety net system for families in Hamilton County very hard as at the 
same time, another shelter in the community quit operating altogether, and still others have 
reduced capacity due to pandemic impacts. 
 

Talk about challenge! Even though not ideal, however, the re-launched shelter is an example 
of commitment in action. Despite numerous false starts and plans blocked due to 
circumstances Found House IHN could not control, staff and board members stayed 
committed to making the shelter work, however we could, putting in overtime and leaving no 
option unexplored. Volunteers at host and support congregations that have led the re-launch 
have shown this same undaunted commitment despite continued pandemic recovery in their 
own houses of worship and the on-going challenges of constantly changing logistics and 
family needs. Talk about commitment! 
 

Change, challenge, commitment, and continuity are a part of Found House IHN’s story every 
year, 2022 just made those four Cs more vivid, more apparent, more keenly felt. What has 
also been a part of our story each year is that our commitment to being there for the families 
that need us has never waned, but has only strengthened with every new challenge met. 
 

Thank you for being a part of this inspiring story whether as a volunteer or employee, a 
donor, or an advocate. We appreciate all of you.  
 

Sincerely, 

President & CEO 

Stacey Burge President & CEO 

Jessica Mount Vice President of Operations  

Kristie Roberson Vice President of Programs 

Jewel Dailey  Services Director   

Jamie Green  Development Director 

Kelly Myers Services Director 

Eara Nixon Shelter Director 

Garrett Parsons Services Director 

Suzanne Scott-Ludeman Services Director 
 

Linda Garrett  Human Resource Coordinator 

Joberto Lewis   Weekend Shelter Coordinator 

Terri Mayle   Accounting Coordinator  

Brooke Rouse   Development Associate  

Sheila Russell   Weekend Shelter Aide  

Pat Thomas Bookkeeper  

 

 

Sophia Ehiobuche  Housing Case Manager  

Brianna Jackson   Property Manager  

Kia Jones Child Enrichment Coordinator 

Kiara Jones-Mbengo   Housing Case Manager  

Kamila Kasparian  Housing Case Manager 

Allison Kiser   Housing Case Manager  

Rozalyn Malott   Pet Support Advocate  

DeVonte’ Matthews   Housing Case Manager 

Rebecca Neuburger  Housing Case Manager  

Melissa Spencer  Housing Coordinator   

Andrew Thomas   Housing Case Manager  

Kennedy Williams   Housing Case Manager  
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Chara Fisher Jackson, MS, JD  President 

Brian Kershner  Vice President 

Scott Deters  Treasurer 

Ben Henning Secretary 
Jamie Barron, Assoc. AIA 
Terena Boyd  
Esly Caldwell, II, MD, MPH 
Crystal Carter 
Michael Davis 
Charles Schneider  
Jeff Smith 
Susan Thomas  
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Dear Found House IHN Supporters and Friends- 
 
As Stacey mentioned, 2022 was a year of change, challenge, commitment, and continuity at 
Found House Interfaith Housing Network. With a big name change, we at the same time 
maintained continuity of service provision, community partnerships, and diligent work 
toward affordable housing for families, and broadly, for all of greater Cincinnati.  
 
There is another example of continuity going hand-in hand with change that I am 
particularly proud of and that is the way Found House IHN provides services that are truly 
family-centered. By that, I do not just mean we reach out to families, but that we take the 
lead in all we do directly from the families we serve. Families get to define themselves. We 
have always held this as a central feature of programming and in our early years that was 
most evident in the way we welcomed fathers when other shelters could not. Over time, we 
have listened to families and challenged ourselves to expand our understanding that adult 
children, grandparents, adults and children that identify as LGBTQIA, couples with grown, or 
no children, and even pets, are family. This open-armed, inclusive spirit is a big reason I 
volunteer my time at Found House IHN.  
 
I can speak for the Board of Trustees when I say we are, all of us, committed to meeting the 
challenges faced by the families we serve, as well as by Found House IHN as an 
organization. In the coming year, we will need ALL of YOU (and your friends!) committed to 
Found House IHN’s mission to offer your time, skills, and resources. We will need you to 
meet the challenge of shelter delivery that has not yet fully recovered post-pandemic. We 
will need you to maintain the gains we have secured in housing development and delivery 
and, of course, to do even more housing as the need remains so very high.  
 
Thank you for all you have done and thank you in advance for all you will be doing to make 
greater Cincinnati the best place for all families to call home.  
 
Sincerely, 
Chara Fisher Jackson, MS, JD 
President of the FHIHN Board of Trustees 

 
FHIHN undergoes a third-party audit annually. The figures above are estimated based on our ongoing audit. For more detailed statements 

and full audits, visit our website, www.foundhouse.org.  

Year-end net assets: $2,355,911 



 

 

Adath Israel · All Saints Catholic · Anderson Hills UMC · 
Armstrong Chapel UMC · Ascension and Holy Trinity Episcopal · 

Bellarmine Chapel · Bread of Heaven · Calvary Episcopal · 
Cheviot UMC · Christ Church Cathedral · Christ Church Glendale 

· Church of the Advent · Church of the Nativity of Our Lord · 
Cincinnati Church of the Brethren · Cincinnati Friends Meeting · 

Cincinnati Mennonite Fellowship · Consolation Baptist · 
Episcopal Church of the Redeemer · First Baptist Church West 

College Hill · First Presbyterian Glendale · First Unitarian Church 
· First United Church of Christ  · Franciscan Sisters of the Poor · 
Gaines UMC · Gloria Dei Lutheran · Good News in Christ · Good 
Shepherd Catholic · Good Shepherd Lutheran  · Grace Episcopal 
· Groesbeck UMC · Heritage Universalist Unitarian ·  Hyde Park 

Community UMC ·  Immaculate Heart of Mary · Indian Hill 
Church · Isaac M. Wise Temple · Jewish Federation of Cincinnati 

· John Wesley UMC· Kennedy Heights Presbyterian ·  Knox 
Presbyterian · Messiah Lutheran Church · Mt. Zion Missionary 

Baptist · New Mission Missionary Baptist · Northern Hills 
Synagogue · Ohio River Valley District · Olivet Baptist · Our Lord 

Christ the King ·  Pleasant Ridge Presbyterian · Pleasant Run 
Presbyterian · Prince of Peace Lutheran · Resurrection · 

Rockdale Temple · Second Baptist Church West College Hill · 
Second Episcopal District of CME · Seventh Day Adventist—

Clifton · Sharonville UMC · Southern Baptist Church · St. 
Barnabus Episcopal · St. Clare Church College Hill · St. 

Columban · St. John Fisher · St. John’s Unitarian Universalist · 
St. Luke's Church · St. Paul UCC · St. Paul Community UMC  ·  St 

Simon of Cyrene Episcopal · St. Timothy's Episcopal · Temple 
Sholom · Truth and Destiny · Union Baptist · The United Church 

of Christ Mission · Unity of Garden Park · Valley Temple · 
Walnut Hills Baptist · Walnut Hills Christian Church · Westwood 

First Presbyterian · Westwood UMC ·   
Whitewater Crossing · Zion Baptist  
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Thank you to our 2022 Partner congregations!  



 

 

John Wesley UMC 

Robert Keith & Kathleen Thornton  

Kendra Scott LLC 

Ladies of Charity at St. Gertrude Church 

Jane & William Lichter  

Lincoln Investment  

Lutheran Church of the Resurrection 

Minda Matthews-Smith Charitable at Schwab 
Charitable  

Mt. Zion Missionary Baptist Church 

Network for Good 

Our Lord Christ the King Catholic Church 

Albert Painter  

Presbyterian Women of Pleasant Ridge  
Presbyterian Church 

Rhoad Family Fund 

Robert & Mary Ann Roncker  

Seventh-Day Adventist Church 

Sharonville UMC 

Phillip Shepard  

Doug & Laura Skidmore 

Stephen & Lyle Smith 

St. Barnabas Episcopal Church 

St. John’s Unitarian Universalist Church 

St. Luke’s Church 

St. Paul Community UMC 

Grace Staples  

Sullivan Family Charitable Gift Fund at Schwab 
Charitable 

The Greater Cincinnati Foundation (GCF) 

The James Wassermann Memorial Fund 

The Residents of the Overlook at Eden Park 
Holiday Gift 

The William Cooper Procter Memorial Fund for the 
Village of Glendale  

The Woodforest Charitable Foundation 

Elizabeth Tuck 

Lawrence Van Kirk 

Barbara Wagner  

Walnut Hills Christian Church, Cincinnati, OH 
Legacy Fund 

Dr. & Mrs. Warren Webster  

Westwood First Presbyterian Church 

Westwood UMC 

Wood-Byer Foundation 

Wyght Charitable Fund of the GCF 

Courtney Young  

Gifts of $500 - $999 

Jacqulynn Abdella  

Daniel & Kathy Aerni 

Michael Barnett  

Vincent & Murielle Bennett  

Stacey & Kevin Burge  

David & Cyndy Butz  

Robert Cohen & Amy Katz  

Ronda Deel  

Robert & Elizabeth Ehrsam  

John & Barbara Fillion 

Robert & Ann Flanagan  

Sandra Fuller  

Ben Green & Megan Rich 

Heritage Universalist Unitarian Church 

Hillside Small Animal Hospital  

Holtsinger Memorial Presbyterian Church  

Humane Society of the United States  

Hyde Park Community UMC Women 

Gayle Jackson 

Jake Sweeney Chevrolet  

Janet Jansen  

Jim & Carolyn Harmann Family Fund of the 
GCF 

Craig & Valerie Johnson 

John & Teresa Kraimer  

Kroger Community Rewards  

Lisa & Steve Lemen 

Gary Lubin 

Marjorie P. Lee Chapel, 
Episcopal Retirement Homes  

Richard Michelman and Karen Meyer 

John Molloy  

Tom & Sharon Ney  

Jim & Hannah Phero  

Pleasant Ridge Presbyterian Church  

Betty Prince  

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

Robert Puthoff  

Brian & Mary Rhame  

Helen Rhoad  

Alice & Charles Schneider  

Schwab Charitable Fund  

Scott E. Knox Giving Fund 

Robert Smith 

Hope Stetler  

Susan J. & Douglas W. Bierer Fund of the 
GCF 

The Deel Giving Fund 

The Episcopal Church of the Redeemer  

Susan E. Thomas  

Howard & Nina Tolley  

United Church of Christ Mission Priority 
Board  

Todd & Mary Washburn  

Kathaleen & David Meyer  

Penny Young  

Gifts of $250 - $499  

Acheson & Vane Giving Fund 

Adath Israel Sisterhood 

Michael Alexander  

Tony Barber  

Jason & Jamie Barron 

Julie Anne & Jeff Baur 

Rev. & Mrs. John Bower 

Madonna Bowman 

Julian Brown 

Lester & Margaret Burgin 

Cass Painting LLC 

Charities Aid Foundation of America 

Cincinnati Hills Animal Clinic 

Cincinnati Mennonite Fellowship 

First Presbyterian Church Glendale 

Allen Fleury 

David & Anita Freeman 

Rev. Dan & Amy Weyand Geise  

George & Mary Jo Budig Family Foundation 

Grants Plus Fund of the Cleveland Foundation 

Greater Liberty Baptist Church 

Toby Luster Hazen 

Ronald & Jeanne Jacobsen 

Dan & Janet Jansen 

Scott & Patricia Kelly  

Mary Lou Krohn 

Laurie & Tom Makoski 

Martin Miracle Account of Fidelity Charitable 

Jean McKoy  

Messiah Lutheran Church 

J. Keith Molloy  

New Moon Yoga 

Helene & Tom Ohren 

Rebecca Patterson 

Anna & Matthew Petersen 

Pleasant Ridge Pet Hospital  

Carol Schroeder  

ShareFax Credit Union—Evendale Office  

David & Susan Smith 

Southern Baptist Church  

St. Paul United Church of Christ  

Lisa Striker  

Abbot & Josie Thayer  

The Blackbaud Giving Fund by its Agent 
YourCause  

Tri-State Running Company  

The Wendy Weil Fund 

Westwood UMC Women 

Gifts of $100 - $249  

Sherry Abt 

Dolores and Victor Angel  

Elisabeth Anger 

Rick & Cynthia Annett  

William Appleton & Eve Brunswick Appleton 

Jeff Ares & Cathy Snider 

Rita Balcom 

Jan & Blair Battistini  

Betteye Beaumont  

Diane Beeker  

Janet Berger  

Debbie Bower  

Philip & Phyllis Breen 

Ellen Briggs  

Laurie Briggs  

Leland and Ann Bulger  

Sharon Burgoon  

Lori Cahall  

Mary & Christopher Canarie  

Shon Chaffee 

Gifts of $50,000+ 

Carol Ann and Ralph V. Haile, Jr. Foundation 

Deaconess Associations Foundation 

PetSmart Charities, Inc.  

The Helen Steiner Rice Fund of the GCF 

Anonymous Donors 

Gifts of $10,000 -$49,999 

Tom & Ruth Bobenread  

Charles H. Dater Foundation, Inc. 

Martin & Kim Chavez  

Christ Church Glendale  

Richard & Carol Fencl  

Hyde Park Community UMC 

John A. Schroth Family Charitable Trust through 
the PNC Charitable Trusts Grant  

Johnson Charitable Gift Fund 

Knox Presbyterian Church 

SC Ministry Foundation  

Scripps Howard Foundation 

The Daniel & Susan Pfau Foundation 

The Grey Muzzle Organization  

Walters & Mason Retail, Inc.  

Gifts of $5,000-$9,999 

Anderson Hills Church 

Beverly H. & Fred Erschell Fund of the GCF 

Calvary Episcopal Church 

Crosset Family Fund 

Hyman & Bessie Passman Family Charitable 
Foundation 

Interact for Health 

J.C. Foundation 

Chris Kelsen 

The Eugene & Nellie E. Kandel Family Fund 

The Indian Hill Church 

William P. Anderson Foundation  

Gifts of $1,000 - $4,999 

All Saints Catholic Church 

Allison Zent Edwards Charitable Fund 

American Online Giving Foundation 

Ascension & Holy Trinity Episcopal Church 

Bachhuber-Beaumont Fund of the GCF 

Eleanor Ann Botts 

Judy & Esly Caldwell 

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Cator 

Christ Church Cathedral  

Barry & Martha Clark 

College Hill Presbyterian Church 

Duane Day 

Carole Donnelly  

Evenlyn W. Dunn Charitable Trust  

First Baptist Church West College Hill 

First Unitarian Church 

Rachel & Bernard Foster  

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

Brian Henning  

Jeffrey & Laura Goldstein Charitable Fund 
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Emily & Jonathan Chapman  

Julie Conway 

David & Ellen Cook 

Sue Creamer  

William & Patricia Culp 

Barbara Culver  

Mary Anne Curtiss 

Andrea Lukin & Joseph Dagenbach 

Thomas & Mary Darner  

Debbie L. Westheimer Fund of the GCF 

Ann & Ryan Dempsey 

Sally H. Dessauer  

Maggie & Jim Devlin 

John DiFalco 

Robert & Peggy Douglas 

Beth Duff 

Steve Duncan 

Sue Durcan 

Mike Egan 

Nancy Ehas  

Elizabeth H. & James R. Cornwell Fund of the 
GCF 

Jeremy Fauber  

Dennis Fennema  

Joan Fischer  

Margaret A. Fox 

Marjorie Fox 

Sharon Freyhof  

The Bloch Family Fund 

Michelle Ginter 

Mark Ginty 

Minda Hastie & Timothy Goldsmith 

Henrietta Goolsby  

Roger and Cindy Grant  

Caroline Anderson Gray 

Gary & Elsie Grebe  

Cannon-Marie Green 

Groesbeck UMC 

Tom & Jane Kammer  

Phillip & Mary Hagner  

Rob & Chandra Hall 

Roxanne & Bruce Hamilton 

David & Judy Harpenau  

Dennis Harrell 

Sue Hartmann 

Bill & Kate Hawkins 

Reid Hester  

Mr. & Mrs. David F. Hinchman 

Koben Hinman 

Scott & Christy Holland 

Duane Holm 

Jane Hopson 

Jerry & Nancy Howard 

Lawrence & Penelope Huber  

Iron Pits Rescue  

Ronald Jandacek  

Ann Jarboe  

John & Jane Domaschko Fund of the GCF  

Donald & Rosemary Rotuno-Johnson 

Johnson Investment Counsel 

Everett & Elizabeth Jones 

Margaret Jones 

Janet Kalas  

Shelly Karle  

Pat & Sue Keefe  

Robinwood Kennel 

Joseph Kimball 

Margaret & Richard Kuck 

Sally Laird  

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Langley 

Sid & Janet Lieberman 

Little Miami Brewing CO 

Lyons Family Fund 

Rita Manogue  

Mark Bodnar—Octavia Wealth Advisors  

Donald & Kathleen McClure  

Partick & Jan McNerney  

Laura McWilliams 

Betty Merriman  

Melissa Meyer  

Carol Moore  

Irvin Moore  

Kristen Moses  

Peggy & Kevin Mosher  

Susan J. Mueller  

Tanya Murphy  

Jim & Alexa Naramore  

K.C. Nelson 

Reena Patil 

Paw Paws 4-H Club 

Alice Perlman 

Elizabeth C. Petersen 

Carol Pitzer  

Pleasant Run Presbyterian Church Women’s 
Association 

Susan Popelar  

Janet & David Quilligan  

Ms. Christine Lottman & Mr. Robert Rack 

Ren & Anya Ramer  

Donna Reinert  

Patricia R. Ressler  

Christopher Rice  

Sue Richmond 

Leslie Ritter  

Dave Robertson  

Pat Rubrecht  

Don & Karen Schneider  

Suzanne Schoenberger  

Sarah Schulte  

Christine Schumacher  

Senour-Flaherty Insurance Agency 

Janice Seymour  

Irene Shooner  

David & Gina Siegel 

Elizabeth Fisher Smith 

Beth Stephenson 

David Strang 

Ted & Carol Striker  

Mary Casey Sturk 

Dennis & Cathleen Theobald 

Yen Tran 

Pearl Tsang  

Gretchen Carrol & Bryon Vainrib 

Walz-Helmick Charitable Fund 

Betsy Warwick 

Whitney Waters 

Diane & David Weaver  

Barry & Barbara Webb  

Janet Werness  

Robin Wickett  

Kim Wissemann 

Mr. Andrew Jewel & Ms. Ruth Anne Wolfe  

Phoebe Wood 

Thomas & Paula Zalla 

Mr. and Mrs. James Zimmerman 

Gifts of $1 - $99 

Judy and Ed Alten 

AmazonSmile Foundation 

Demetra Aposporos 

Russ and Rae Jane Araujo 

Paul Arnold 

Deanna and Charles Ashing 

George Barnard 

Joyce Bates 

Albert and Charlotte Bear 

Douglas Beezley 

Herbert Behr 

Ann and Benjamin Blemker 

Nancy Boeding 

Jan and James Brandt 

Woody Brandt and Kathleen Wade 

Kit Brunner 

Keith and Cynthia Caldwell 

John and Anna Calhoun 

R.J. Calme 

Michael Carroll 

Eileen Castells 

Paula Clymer 

Deborah Cole 

Jennifer Conklin 

Judith Coode 

Clark and Susan Crabill 

Mary Cronin 

Richard and Susan Dagenbach 

Sherri Daley Elmore  

Felicia Davidson 

Peter & Lisa Dayton 

Kathy DeLaura 

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur DeMania 

Robert Douglas 

Douglas & Mary Beth Hines Charitable Fund 

Margy Drennon 

Kerry & Rebecca Duke 

Anne Ellis 

Regina Estes 

Joan Garrity 

Luann Gati 

Julie Gerdes  

Shelby Givens-Blackmon 

Susan Glas  

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

Meredith Green 

Gerald Greenberg and Pamela Meyers  

Carolyn and Rolf Hahne  

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hamilton 

Lynn and Ellen Hampshire  

Walter and Judy Handy 

Janet Harding  

James and Carolyn Harmann 

Candy Hart  

Carrie Hill 

Sue Hilvert  

Matthew Horejs  

Kevin Huff 

Jody Huneke  

Shannon Isaacs  

Elizabeth J. Jones  

Tom and Geneva Jordan  

Judith Weed Lindner Fund 

Julie B. Northrop Family Fund at  
Schwab Charitable 

Just Give—Great Nonprofits  

Kathleen Kandelson  

Carol Kaufmann  

Carolyn Keil 

Thomas Kirk 

Steve and Mary Ann Klonne 

LeeAnn Kordenbrock 

Scott & Christine Kroencke 

Gary and Janet Langhorst 

Laura Lejeune  

Tim and Kelly Leonard  

Cindy and Daniel Lewis 

Lauren Lewis 

Cara-Aimee Corra Long 

Marcia Lukin 

Rev. Damon & Mrs. Barbara Lynch 

Maryann Maffia  

Richard Magurno 

Karen Malone  

Tom and Barb Manning  

McAdams Household 

Steven McClung  

Ted McCormick  

Nancy Melville 

Jean Merz  

Joyce Miyasato 

Jessie Modderman  

Andrea Moneypenny  

Carolyn Morales  
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Bridgitte Neace 

Amy and Shawn O’Brien 

Gwenn O’Shea 

Vicki Otting  

Victoria Overbeck 

Christy Panuccio 

Timothy and Janet Peter  

Emily Vaill Pfaff 

Gabrielle Phillips 

Regina Pugh 

Kay Puryear  

Michael and Laura Ross 

JoAnne Rouse-Clark  

Phil Runkel  

Kathryn Sadowsky  

Kelly Sauer  

Jill Sauter  

Ellen & Douglas Scherer  

Mercedes I. Schilling 

Allison Scneider  

Roger and Barbara Selya  

David Siders  

H. Louis & Mary Lee Sirkin 

Bev Stenger  

Bonnie Stowell 

Dr. Joseph & Mrs. Nancy Stratman 

In-Kind 

Kathryn & Kevin Albertson 

Nancy Allgauer  

Anderson Hills Church 

Armstrong Chapel UMC 

Bethany School Student Council 

Stacey & Kevin Burge  

Christ Church Glendale  

Cincinnati Reds 

Kirsten Colwell 

Community of the Transfiguration 

Consolation Baptist Church 

Cara Long Corra  

Lisa & Wes Crout  

Michael Davis 

Downlite 

Denise & Mike Eck 

Educational Theatre Association 

Joan Fischer  

Flip the Switch Ministry: Be that Light  

Girl Scout Troop 4296 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

Anna Goroncy  

Great Friends Working Cooperatively  

Greater Fellowship Baptist Church  

Brandy Green  

Jamie & Dan Green 

Nathaniel Green 

Toby Hazen 

Heritage Universalist Unitarian Church 

Whayne Herriford 

Vickie L. Hill 

Marianne Hoekzema 

Hyde Park Community UMC 

Immaculate Heart of Mary 

William & Mary Johnson 

KeiAsha Jones 

Shelly Karle 

George & Carol Kell 

Mary Ann Kerscher 

Knox Presbyterian Church 

Ladies of Seton-St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church 

Sandra Leftwich 

Listermann Brewing Company 

Mary Mark 

Beth McDaniel  

Chycora Millhouse  

Model Property Development LLC 

Sharon Newman 

Geisa Paulin-Curlee 

RCF Group 

Shelterhouse 

St. Columban Church & School 

St. John Fisher Church 

St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church 

St. Ursula Academy  

Temple Sholom  

The Episcopal Church of the Redeemer  

Marvin Frank Thomas  

Mike Thomas  

TriHealth 

Natalia Varias  

Woody Brandt & Kathleen Wade  

Jennifer Walke  

Frank & Martha Wassermann 

Westwood UMC 

Deborah & Geoffrey Wyght  

Honors & Memorials 
Dan Donnellon  

Denise Eck  
Dorothy Gillen  

Lorna Petty Harrell  
Madeline Hutzel  

Rabbi Lewis Kamrass  
Nancy Kangas  

Jerome “Jerry” Kern  
Gary Lubin 
Kathy Lukey  

Marcia Lukin  
Robert McMahon  

Bob Moore  
Garrett Parsons  

Rebecca “Becky” Patterson  
Sharon Peeno  

 

June Patricia Alexander 
Ben Bear  

Edna Bryan  
Pat Burge   

Jim and Judy Burke 
Stacey Burke 

Mary Alice Calme 
Cheryl Collins 

Robert W. Conklin  
Cara Long Corra  

Donna Corrington  
Libbie Crawford  
Noa Dagenbach  
Lavonda Warren  
Sally Dessauer  

Piper  
Craig Richmond  

Marc and Kipper Sadowsky  
Sassy  

Peggy Scherer  
Matt Shooner  

Jeff Smith  
Meghan Snyder  

Found House Staff  
Tiggy  

Lynn Holman Vainrib  
Lauren Warren  

Diane and Dave Weaver  
Gracie White  
Betty White 
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Barbara and Michael Streff 

Kristine Suna-Koro 

Greg Terhune  

Raquel Dugat & Maxwell Thompson 

Janice Ungruhe  

Kathleen Furlong & J.T. Walker  

Annie Weinkam 

Janet Welling  

Linda & Steve Wilson 

Rosemary Winkler 



 

 

 Housing First 
 Trauma-Informed  

 Accept families as they 
define themselves 

 Partnerships with 
communities of faith 

In 2022, our name change to Found House Interfaith Housing Network 
became official! While our programs, operations, funding structures, 
and central vision remained the same, we did tweak our mission 
statement just a little. This new description of what we do and why we 
do it captures the same principles as the previous, being there for 
families that have lost housing and helping families to obtain and 
maintain permanent, affordable housing. Our mission is to provide 
shelter, housing, and support to families experiencing housing 
insecurity--to strengthen those services through interfaith and 
community partnerships--in pursuit of a community where all families 
have access to affordable housing. 

Because it is all about housing! 
 

Ensuring families have access to housing that meets the full range of needs—
household members with disabilities, parents with limited income, kids that 
need nurturing spaces to play and grow, families that count dogs and cats 
among their members—is who we are and what we do. 

Because ensuring housing for all families requires the 
community to come together as one! 
 
Interfaith partners have been the driving force of what we do for over thirty 
years. Providing temporary shelter in partnership with our professional staff, 
as well as supporting through continuous financial and in-kind contributions. 
Perhaps even more important, Catholic, Jewish, Unitarian, Muslim, Protestant, 
and so many other partners, representing the richness and diversity of greater 
Cincinnati, are community ambassadors. They spread the word that affordable 
housing is not a challenge too big to overcome, but one that each of us plays a 
part in resolving. 
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Found House IHN operates 3 pillars of service 

designed to: 

 Provide hospitality to meet basic needs 

 Keep families together 

 Help families find and retain stable housing 

 Build a community where no family has to go 
without roof overhead 



 

 

The mission of Found House IHN Pet Support Program is to keep 
families together, like Dan and Snowy. Dan, a US veteran, was in 
need of a residential treatment program at Joseph House and was 

facing housing insecurity. As most 
human shelters and treatment 
programs do not permit pets, his 
best friend, a cat named Snowy, 
needed shelter and care while he 
worked to heal. Many families, like 
Dan, are faced with the hard 
decision of surrendering their furry 
loved one in order to enter shelters 
or treatment programs. Recognizing 
the importance of the human-
animal bond, FHIHN Pet Support 

Program provides temporary shelter and care while families, like 
Dan and Snowy, secure pet-friendly and affordable housing.  
 

During her stay, Snowy needed spayed. The Pet Support Program 
covered the financial cost of Snowy’s surgery. Because of the 
surgery, it was discovered the Snowy had pyometra, an infection in 
her uterus. This infection may have killed her if not treated. The Pet 
Support Program was able to nurse Snowy to good health and 
reunite her with Dan. Snowy loves to sit on laps and she is super 
snuggly with the people she loves!   
 

Dan and Snowy are now happily living together in stable, 
affordable, and pet-friendly housing! Support from FHIHN Pet 
Support Program staff, volunteers, and community, helps the Pet 
Support Program achieve its mission to help more families stay 
together!  
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93% obtained or  
maintained housing 

95% did not return 
to homelessness 

377 families made 
up of 1,274 
individuals, 
including 767 kids 

39 families made up of 
115 individuals, 
including 61 kids   

92% obtained housing 

88% did not return 
to homelessness  

338 families made up 
of 1,159 individuals, 
including 706 kids 

97% obtained or 
maintained housing 

98% did not return 
to homelessness  

All Programs Housing  Shelter 

Imagine walking into your new home with only your family, 
some clothes, and a few personal items. You have no 
household supplies, furniture, or bedding. The transition from 
emergency shelter to stable housing, while exciting and a 
relief, comes with new challenges.  
 
Through our partnership with the Assistance League of 
Greater Cincinnati and their New Beginnings program, each 
family exiting FHIHN’s Emergency Shelter program receives 
some of the basic items needed for their new home. Items 
include dishes, Tupperware, pots and pans, silverware, bath 
towels, pillows, blankets, sheets (Queen and twin sizes), and 
cleaning supplies.  
 
In order to receive 
beds, families apply 
for New Life 
Furniture vouchers, 
which may take a 
month or more to 
process and 
receive. In the 
meantime, so that families are not sleeping on the floor, we 
supply air mattresses. On average, this costs $80 per family for 
a queen size air mattress for the adult and a twin air mattress 
for each child.  The generous support from congregations, 
organizations, and individuals covers these costs and help 
families feel safe, warm, and comfortable in their new homes. 



 

 

Resulting in: 
80%  - pets returned 
to owners and 100% 

placed  in lov-
ing homes  

 
Our Pet Support  
Program Served:  

97 dogs, 70 cats, plus 
birds, and 
rabbits 

Impact:  
79 new volunteers 

help provide 24,006 
meals to pets in need 

Found House IHN values the human-animal bond and 
advocates locally and nationally for affordable, pet-
friendly housing. The mental and physical health benefits 
of companion pets is widely accepted and well-
documented.  
 

Pets are generally not welcome in shelters or treatment 
centers and separating from beloved animals can add to 
the trauma of homelessness for children and adults alike.  
 

The Pet Support Program provides services to families 
and individuals across the community who are 
experiencing homelessness, or other kinds of housing 
insecurity, by providing pets a safe place to go while 
their human access services. Once housing in obtained, 
the whole family is reunited and stay together. 

Want to help with pets? Email Garrett Parsons, at 
gparsons@foundhouse.org.  

 

Thank you for attending the 2022 Pawty Pawlooza! We 
had such a great time! We extend our appreciation to our 
vendors, volunteers, attendees, and everyone who 
helped make this event so successful! With your help, we 
raised over $4,500 For the Pet Support Program!  
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Garrett Parsons and Lauren Loney 

Since 2014, the goal of the Pet Support Program (PSP) has been to keep the 
entire family together by providing temporary shelter for dogs, cats, and other 
pets whose owners are facing housing insecurity in the Greater Cincinnati area.  
The success of the Pet Support Program stems from the talented and dedicated 
Found House IHN staff and volunteers, particularly, PSP Service Director, 
Garrett Parsons. Last year, Garrett did incredible work with the Humane 
Society, where he was the recipient of the 2022 Humane Leader Award from 
the Humane Society of the United States. He has led presentations on topics 
such as Keeping People and Pets Together: Addressing the Housing Crisis at the 
HSUS Animal Care Expo in Orlando, FL. 



 

 

 

Found House IHN is so excited to welcome you back to celebrate 
our volunteers at our free Volunteer Appreciation Event! There 
will be food, awards, and raffles.  
 
Mark your calendars for Thursday, October 5 at 6pm at the First 
United Church of Christ located on 5808 Glenview Ave.  
 
RSVP to Jamie Green at jgreen@foundhouse.org.  

On Saturday, September 16, Found House IHN Pet Support 
Program will be hosting our annual Pawty Pawlooza 
presented by the Carol Ann and Ralph V. Haile, Jr. 
Foundation from 2-5pm at Otto Armleder Dog Park 
located on  5057 Wooster Pike.  
 

The event will have a caricature artist, live music, food, pet 
vendors, and Big Ash Brewing will be selling beer. Raffle 
baskets from the Cincinnati Reds, Anderson Pavilion, Bark 
Box, and more will be available. Raffle tickets are $5 or 5/
$20.  Meteorologist Allison Rogers from WLWT will be 
emceeing the event.  
 

Tickets can be purchased for $20.  
To buy tickets or to become a sponsor, please visit:  
https://www.foundhouse.org/pawty2023   

“This fundraiser is a crucial element to our 
efforts to ensure that the hundreds of ani-
mals and their owners we see in a year 
have access to temporary shelter, veteri-
nary care, pet rental deposits, and more!  We hope to see you there to support these 
families!”      - Garrett Parsons, Service Director for the Pet Support Program 
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Your generosity has allowed FHIHN to provide services 
since 1991. You can donate by check made payable to 
Found House IHN and mailed to 990 Nassau Street, 
Cincinnati, OH 45206.  To donate online by visiting our 
website at www.foundhouse.org/donate. 

The mission of Found House Interfaith Housing Network is to provide shelter, housing, and support to families 
experiencing housing insecurity—to strengthen those services through interfaith and community partnerships—in pursuit 

of a community where all families have access to affordable housing. 

Register Found House Interfaith 
Housing Network as your charity of 
choice through Kroger Community 
Rewards.  

Be a part of the impact that Found House IHN makes across the Greater Cincinnati community.  
There are many ways to support families in need! 

Visit our website at 
www.foundhouse.org and 
complete a volunteer 
application today. 

With generous funding from Christ Church Cathedral and the Carol Ann and 
Ralph V. Haile Jr. Foundation, Found House IHN purchased a green space 
and is planning to build a garden area behind our Melrose Place building for 
our residents to enjoy. Families will have easy access to beautiful gardens 
with plenty of open area to spend time together. To make this a reality for 
our families, we need to raise an additional $30,000. We are so excited to 
get this project started and graciously ask you for your help. Together, we 
can continue expanding impact in our communities. To donate to Melrose 
Place Gardens, please write “Melrose Place Gardens” on the tribute line in 
the provided donation insert.  
 
Interested in naming a bench? Donors at the $5,000 level will have a bench 
named permanently for their requested honoree. Questions? Please  reach 
out to Jamie Green, Development Director at jgreen@foundhouse.org.  

Melrose Place Gardens 

Illustration of Melrose Place Gardens Illustration of Melrose Place Gardens 

Did you know that the SNAP (food assistance) program can not be used for any 
non-food items needed for day to day living such as personal hygiene items, 
cleaning supplies, toilet paper, or laundry detergent?  These are expensive 
items for families transitioning from shelter to stable housing. You can help by 
donating $15 and $25 gift cards from Kroger, Walmart, Meijer, or Target.  


